
  May 12, 2021 

 

 
 MEETING TO ORDER. 

 

The regular meeting of the Kinnelon Borough Board of Health was called to order by Vice 

Chairperson Angela Marroccoli at 2:00 p.m., on Wednesday May 12, 2021 in the Kinnelon Municipal 

Building, 130 Kinnelon Road, Kinnelon New Jersey. 

 

There was a Salute to the Flag, after which the Borough Clerk Karen M. Iuele stated this meeting 

is being held pursuant to the New Jersey Open Public Meeting Act.  Adequate notice of this meeting was 

given by advertising in the January 8, 2021 edition of the Trends and was provided to the Star Ledger, Daily 

Record and the North Jersey Herald News.  Adequate notice was also posted on the Municipal Building 

Bulletin Board, filed with the Borough Clerk and provided to those persons or entities requesting 

notification.   

 

ROLL CALL: 

 

 The roll was called and present and answering were, Glenn Sisco, Johanna Bender, Angela 

Marroccoli and Joseph Lomuscio. Absent was Jack Glaser.  

 The Kinnelon Council Liaison Sean Mabey was not in attendance.  

 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

 Talked about CHIP Topics. 

 Angela Marroccoli inquired about the Kinnelon Public Assistance program. The secretary to the 

Board of Heath stated that she would get back to her as soon as finds out more information and would 

include her in the meeting.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

 

 Minutes for the April 14, 2021 were reviewed. Johanna Bender stated that a correction needed to 

be made to the April 14, 2021 Board of Health minutes. 

 

 a. The removal of the Salute to the flag which we did not perform.  

 

 These minutes will be reviewed at the June Board of Health meeting to be approved.  

 

A motion was offered by Glenn Sisco and seconded by Johanna Bender for the correction to be 

made the April 14, 2021 Board of Health minutes. 

 

Roll Call: Joseph Lomuscio, Abstain; Glenn Sisco, Yes;  

  Johanna Bender, Yes;  Angela Marroccoli, Yes: 

    

 

PAYMENT OF BILLS: 

 

 There were no bills to be approve at this time. 

 

PUBLIC DISCUSSION: 

 

 Vice Chairperson Angela Marroccoli asked if anyone from the public wishes to be heard, hearing 

none, Vice Chairperson Angela Marroccoli closed this portion of the meeting.  

 

 

 



  May 12, 2021 

 

 

 
OLD BUSINESS:  

 

 Kinnelon Borough Health Official Thomas Cantisano spoke on the COVID-19 and stated that we 

are seeing a decline. By July it should be the lowest. The two nurses from the Pequannock Health 

Department were also present and talked about COVID.  

 Tom Cantisano gave a lengthy discussion about the Council’s inadvertent adjustment of the 

vendor fees and the Board of Health ratified this in order to legitimize the change, and will be discussed at 

the June meeting.  

 

 

REPORTS AND CORRESPONDENCE: 

 

 Tim Zachok, Registered Environmental Health Specialist, gave his monthly report for April 2021. 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

 

This meeting adjourned at approximately 4:00 p.m. on motion by Glenn Sisco with the 

unanimous affirmative voice vote of all present. 

 

 

 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

        

             

      _________________________________ 

      Karen M. Iuele, RMC 

Borough Clerk 

 

 

      ______________________________ 

      Vice Chairperson Angela Marroccoli 

 

 

 

  

 


